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 Volume 9, No. 7                                                       July 2007  

--- Summer Issue --- 
A newsletter for, about, and by the members of Camp 15 and Auxiliary 7. 

Come One, Come All - Ladies and Brothers, and Family and Friends, all are welcome to our Camp meetings 
 at the National Civil War Museum and field trips at-large -- Bring your camera! 

 
For the Good of our Order Brothers and 
Sisters 
 
Our very own Camp 15 member, Charlie Kuhn is 
the current National Senior Vice Commander and 
will be eligible for election to the position of 

National Commander-in-
Chief at the National SUVCW 
Encampment, August 9-12, 
2007, at St. Louis.  A 
testimonial luncheon f o r  
Brother Charlie is scheduled 
on Saturday, October 6, 2007, 
at Herr Tave r n ,  9 0 0  
C h a m b e r s b u r g  R o a d ,  
Gettysburg, Pennsylvania.  
Subsequent data will be 
shared with you as it becomes 
available.  Camp 15 is very 

supportive of our dual member Brother Charlie.  It 
has been many decades since a member of Camp 
15, Harrisburg, has been elected to the position of 
National Commander-in-Chief, of the Sons of 
Union Veterans of the Civil War. 
 

Memorial Day revisited 
 
“Changing the date of Memorial Day just to 
create a three-day weekend has weakened 
the day's meaning. We support the bill 
introduced by Senator Inouye which 
restores the traditional day of observance of 
Memorial Day to 30 May. 

We would never think of changing July 4th 

to make a 3 day holiday!  Why do we feel 
the men and women who fought and 

continue to fight for our country, deserve 
any less? The ‘Day’ is to remember them, 

not for a 3 day weekend, to shop, picnic, 

or drink too much”! 
Help restore Memorial Day to its original day 
each May.  Go to National petition a t  
website 
http://www.usmemorialday.org/act.html 

and sign the petition. 
 

Louise Kramer Pryor - obituary 
 
Although 2 months have gone by, the Hartranft 
Herald sadly learned, today, that Miss Louise 
Kramer Pryor of Auxiliary #7 to Camp #15 of the 
Allied Orders, Harrisburg, passed away on April 
25, 2007 
 
Louise Kramer Pryor, 69, formerly of Lemoyne, 
passed away April 25, 2007 at the Masonic Village 
Health Care Center, Elizabethtown.  
 
She was born in Harrisburg September 22, 1937, 
and was the daughter of the late Ed and Betty 
(Geib) Kramer of Lemoyne. She was the wife of 
the late Pete Pryor.  
 
Surviving are two brothers; Ed husband of Trish 
Kramer of Yulee, FL, William husband of Carol 

http://www.geocities.com/hartranft15/HartranftHerald.html
http://www.geocities.com/hartranft15/HartranftHerald.html
http://www.usmemorialday.org/act.html
http://www.usmemorialday.org/act.html
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Kramer of Richmond, VA; 1 niece, 3 nephews, 3 
great nieces, 1 great nephew and many friends. 
Louise was always smiling and a joy to all those 
who knew her. The family is especially grateful to 
her caretakers throughout the years at the Masonic 
Village, they were also her family.  
 
Relatives and friends are respectfully invited to 
attend a celebration of Louise’s life from the John 
S. Sell Memorial Chapel, on the grounds of 
Masonic Village in Elizabethtown on Friday April 
27, 2007 at 11:00 a.m. with Rev. Gary S. George 
officiating. Interment will be in Rolling Green 
Cemetery, Camp Hill. There will be a public 
viewing on Friday at Sell Chapel from 10:00 a.m. 
until the time of the service.  
 
Editor's Note: Louise’s Father, Ed Kramer, was the 
main-stay of Camp 15 during the past several 
decades, paying appropriate per capita tax and 
submitting appropriate reports to headquarters, 
when Camp 15 attendance was relatively poor. 
 
Camp 15 Officers for 2008 
 
Fall elections for 2008 offices will be upon us soon.  
Begin to think what you can do for your Camp.  
There are a variety of jobs to be done to keep our 
Camp progressing forward! 
 
Officer positions are listed on the back of the mail 
cover of your Hartranft Herald.  If you receive your 
Hartranft Herald via the website, look for list of 
officer positions under Camp Officers. 
 
If you are interested in pursuing one of the officer 
responsibilities or another position, and need a 
copy of a job description or two, contact the 
Hartranft Herald now. 
 
Commander Elect, Greg Kline, will be working 
upon the Camp 15 calendar of events for 2008 
shortly. 
 

Camp held annual family picnic at Fort Hunter 
near Rockville, Pennsylvania on Sunday, July 8th. 
Food, food, and more food!  What a wonderful day 
for a picnic --- We had a nice breeze along the 
Susquehanna River til late afternoon.  Hot dogs, 
burgers, chicken, and home-made crab cakes, a 

variety of salads and desserts!  If any one walked 
away hungry, it was their fault! 
Commander Donnie Prye spoke about the road trip 
to General John F. Hartranft gravesite in 
Norristown. 
See more on this subject later in this issue of your 
Hartranft Herald.  Pennsylvania Department 
Commander, Lee Walters spoke about the recent 
Departmental Encampment and the awards 
presented to Camp 15.  See more detail on this 
subject in the next item below.  
 

Kudos to Camp 15 
 
During the recent Pennsylvania Department 
encampment, the 2006-2007 recruitment awards 
were announced. Each award was worth $50.00.  
For the highest number of new members, Hartranft 
Camp 15 won; and for the highest percent of gain 
in new members, Hartranft Camp 15 also won.  
Well done Brothers, Signed, Howard Wolfe, Junior 
Vice Commander, Department of Pennsylvania.  
Here is your cash award.  Plaques will be 
presented upon engraving! 
 

 
 
 
At present we have 47 members in good standing! 
We lost at least 6 brothers during the 2006 – 2007 
period.  
 
Camp 15 was also commended by Department 
Secretary/Treasurer for submitting, not only timely 
reports, but complete and in proper order too. 
 

Camp Council by Greg Kline, SVC, Frank Haley 
and David W. Demmy, Treasurer. 
 
Camp Council recommends that the above windfall 
of $100 be donated as follows: 
 
One, that Camp 15 donate $50 to the Montgomery 
County Historical Society for the continued 
improvement to the Montgomery Cemetery, in 
Norristown where our namesake, General John F. 
Hartranft is buried; and, Two, a donation of  $50 
be made to the Abraham Lincoln Endowment 
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Fund, (see additional data on this endowment 
fund, later in this issue of your Hartranft Herald). 
A motion, as needed, comments, and discussion 
on these donations, may be transacted at Camp 
15’s next general meeting on Sunday, September 
16, at National Civil War Museum, Reservoir Park. 
 
 

Thank you to Camp 15 
 
Thank you to members of General John F. 
Hartranft, from A. Wilson Greene, CEO Pamplin 
Historical Park, Petersburg, Virginia, for your 
contribution to the Sixth Maryland Infantry 
Regiment Monument at Pamplin Historical Park.   
A monument will be erected near the site where 
the Sixth Maryland Volunteers attacked the 
Confederate lines on April 2, 1865. 
 
 

National Civil War Museum Events – Camp 
15’s generous host for our general meetings 
 
*Schedules and times are subject to change. 
Inclement weather will route activities indoors.  
 

Living History:  Saturday, July 28, 2007, 10am-
5pm; 
                           Sunday, July 29, 2007, 12pm-5pm  

 

The 4th Texas will 
be at the Museum to 
do presentations of 
military drill and 
musket firing, along 
with a military 
encampment.  
Civilian reenactors 
will also be 
demonstrating skills 
relating to everyday 
life; cooking, sewing, 
spinning, and 
clothing of the 
1860's. 

Living History:  Saturday, August 11, 2007,  

10am-5pm; 
                    Sunday, August 12, 2007, 12pm-5pm  

   Encampment of a 
Confederate Civil War 
artillery unit - Purcell's 
Battery, the "Fauquier 
Artillery".  

Loading and firing 

 

demonstrations will be 
conducted each day.  
Museum visitors will see 
the flash, smell the 
smoke and hear the roar 
of Civil War cannons.  

This educational program 
for the entire family is 
designed to bring history 
to life.  These living 
historians will explain how 
the guns were used in 
action and their impact on 
the battlefield.   The 
volunteer artillerymen will 
also explain the 
technology of artillery and 
the safety practices 
required in the 1860's.  
This program is weather 
contingent. 

Living History:  Saturday, September 8, 2007,                       
10am-3pm 
                  Sunday, September 9, 2007, 12pm-3pm  

Have you always been interested in the American 
Civil War?  Have you ever wondered what it would 
be like to put on a uniform and march, eat, and 
fight like they did during the Civil War?  Well here 
is your chance.  Come join Co. K. of the 83rd 
Pennsylvania Volunteers and learn what it was like 
to be a Civil War Soldier.  The National Civil War 
Museum and the 83rd Pennsylvania will provide 
you the equipment and uniforms.  You provide the 
enthusiasm.  Learn the drill of the common 
soldier.  Eat food that they ate.  Do not just read 
about history - learn how to be a part of history!  
Please contact the Museum for more information, 
717-260-1861, ext 1108 . . . . . . . or Email:   Lynn 
Smolizer. 

Co K. of the 83rd Pennsylvania Volunteers is an 
authentic minded Living History Organization that 
participates in living histories, reenactments and 
preservation events in South Central Pennsylvania 
and the surrounding areas.  The 83rd 
Pennsylvania is dedicated to preserve the history 
of the common Civil War Soldier in blue and his 
dedication, hardships, and his loyalty to the 
preservation of the Union. 

Please contact the Museum for more 
informat ion, 717-260-1861, ext 1108 
or Email:   Lynn Smolizer     
   

Department of Pennsylvania Sons of Union 
Veterans of the Civil War has for sale silver 
Andersonville Badges from December 2005. 

mailto:lsmolizer@nationalcivilwarmuseum.org?subject=Inquiry_from_the_National_Civil_War_Museum_website
mailto:lsmolizer@nationalcivilwarmuseum.org?subject=Inquiry_from_the_National_Civil_War_Museum_website
mailto:lsmolizer@nationalcivilwarmuseum.org?subject=Inquiry_from_the_National_Civil_War_Museum_website
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Price is $25 plus $3 shipping in a bubble envelope.  
Send remittance to Brother Richard Orr, P-CNC at:  

Richard D. Orr, Past Commander-in-Chief 
153 Connie Drive 
Pittsburgh, PA 15214-1251 
 
Continued  

 
The badge is a .999 sterling silver drop 
suspended on red Departmental ribbon – well 
worth the remittance and future investment.  
Beginning 2008, any unsold commemorative 
badges will be melted-down for their silver content 
value! 
 
In addition to the badge displayed above, your 
remittance includes the December 2005 - 100th 
anniversary dedication booklet too!  Invest today! 
Make checks payable to Pennsylvania Department 
SUVCW. 
 

 
 

Federal Flag Code Amendment Act of 2007  

On June 29, 2007 President Bush signed HR 692 ENR 
"Army Specialist Joseph P. Micks Federal Flag Code 
Amendment Act of 2007." The legislation amended 
Title 4, United States Code, Chapter 1, Section 7, 
Subsection 7(m), to authorize the Governor of a State, 
territory, possession of the United States, or the Mayor 
of the District of Columbia to order that the National 
flag be flown at half-staff in that State, territory, 
possession, or in the District of Columbia in the event 
of the death of a member of the Armed Forces from that 
State, territory, possession, or in the District of 
Columbia who dies while serving on active duty. 

Additionally the legislation specifies that when the 
Governor of a State, territory, possession, or the Mayor 
of the District of Columbia, issues a proclamation that 
the National flag be flown at half-staff in that State, 
territory, possession, or in the District of Columbia 
because of the death of a member of the Armed Forces, 
the National flag flown at any Federal installation or 
facility in the area covered by that proclamation shall be 
flown at half -staff consistent with that proclamation. 

See 
http://thomas.loc.gov/home/gpoxmlc110/h692_ih.xml 
for more details  

 

Pennsylvania Department Encampment 2007 
at Bethlehem, Pennsylvania. 
 
45 members of Pennsylvania were registered, 
average of 38 present with 12 camps represented 
and 2 Camp Commanders among the officers and 
brothers in the audience.  Camp 15 was 
represented too and you were there: 
 
Camp 15 sold 2 belt buckles and 1 license plate for 
the good of Camp 15. 
 
Photographs, if available, to follow in August issue 
of your Hartranft Herald. 
 
 

Camp 15 Road Trip to Montgomery Cemetery, 
site of General John F. Hartranft gravesite. 
Submitted by David W. Demmy, Chaplain 
 
On June 9, a car load of brothers broke bread 
together at breakfast and proceeded to One 
Hartranft Avenue, Norristown, Montgomery 
County to view the gravesite of our Camp 
namesake.  The Director of the Montgomery 

http://thomas.loc.gov/home/gpoxmlc110/h692_ih.xml
http://thomas.loc.gov/home/gpoxmlc110/h692_ih.xml
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County Historical Society, Michelle Harris, led us 
on a tour of the cemetery, now owned and 

maintained by the society.  
Following lunch, we visited the 
home of the society, had a 
personal showing of some of their 
artifacts and then gathered in their 
hall for a talk by World War II 
band-of-brother’s member, old 
Sarge, Louis Zotti.   This old cigar 
man, told us how he had joined the 
U. S. Army prior to Pearl Harbor 

Day and was a training NCO.  Month after month 
he trained what he referred to as farm boys that 
didn’t know anything – including indoor plumbing; 
[remember he was referring to 1940].   EDITOR'S 

NOTE: THIS AUTHOR DID NOT HAVE INDOOR PLUMBING TIL 

EARLY ‘50S IN COLONIAL PARK. 
 

The Old Sarge went on to say he couldn’t take the 
ongoing training and asked for a transfer which 
was denied until Lou did a favor for a general 
officer and he was off to the new airborne.  Lou 
told us about sailing overseas, how he was put in 
charge of kitchen detail and how well his crew was 
feed and how he took care of MPs for special 
considerations too.  After D-Day and they had 
pushed into France, they returned to England for 
R-n-R and were told not to go to town for fear of 
nightly German bombings.  He said most of the 
boys took off for Glasgow, but he headed to town 
for a bottle of schnapps and a bar-maid he 
befriended earlier.  He left us under the impression 
he knew a number of barmaids from Norristown to 
Berlin. 
 
The carload of Camp 15 brothers had good 
fellowship, a good afternoon meal, and  then a 
leisure return trip to Harrisburg via scenic route 30 
from Downingtown thru Lancaster. 
 
Pictures to follow or to be published in the August 
Hartranft Herald if not available at July press time. 
 

July Birthdays for Camp 15 personnel 
 

Lee Walters 
Lynn Kyle, Sr. 
D. Michael Klinepeter 

Nathaniel Hall 
Bruce Baker 

Bill Kuhn, Jr. 
 
If your name is missing from this birthday roster 
for July, please contact the Hartranft Herald with 
adds, deletes, or corrective information. 

PATRIOTIC INSTRUCTOR/GAR HISTORIAN  

by Dave Klinepeter 

July 4th 2007 has come and gone. Being a 
flag-waving fellow who always decorates with lots 
of red white and blue and numerous flags I observe 
other places while driving around. In the small 
towns and especially ones with parades there is a 
great show of AMERICAN FLAGS, but in the 
suburbs and into the cities it is hard to find 
AMERICAN FLAGS being flown.  We, as Sons of 
Union Veterans, of course fly the flag, but need to 
encourage our neighbors to do the same on 
national holidays. It is also a morale booster to our 
troops in service. 

July 6-7-8th 2007 The 144th Battle of 
Gettysburg was reenacted.  I, as Pennsylvania’s 
Civil War Governor, Andrew Gregg Curtin, did 
attend on Friday and Sunday.  It was a most 
interesting experience meeting with many different 
people including SUV and SCV members.  One 
thing I did note again this year in the SUTLER 
area were several tents devoted to the Sons of the 
Confederate Veterans. They had a number of 
people in uniform, also applications and 
information available.  In speaking with one of 
their members I was informed they sometimes are 
asked about the Sons of Union Veterans. I know 
one year at Gettysburg, a SUV Camp set up for one 
day. This is too big a project for a small group to 
manage. Could the Department or National work 
up this idea?  

In this issue of the newsletter I am going to 
start a series of articles on the early years of Camp 
15.  Contrary to a few people’s comments, just 
because I am the oldest member of Camp 15, I am 
not a charter member from 1882. Several years 
ago while Camp Commander, Brother Sheibley 
tried to write a History of Camp 15. He found out 
many of the records are GONE.  No one seems to 
know what happened. I want to start the series with 
the segment that I know about the best.  That will 
be about JOHN H. RUNKLE, Mr. SUVCW FOR 
MANY, MANY YEARS. This will also cover the 
Sons of Veterans Reserve and especially the Fife 
and Drum Corp he organized.      --- DJK 
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Continuing with Mr. SUVCW, John H. 
Runkle, of Camp 15, Harrisburg, PA.  
 

MAJOR JOHN H. RUNKLE 
By David J. Klinepeter  

 

 
 

 

FROM  PA. DEPARTMENT ENCAMPMENT JOURNAL  JUNE 1969 AT 

HARRISBURG.  

Readers, this will give you an idea of the many 
years of devotion he gave to the Sons of Union 

Veterans. He traced his membership in the Sons 
of Union Veterans from the following Veterans: 

 

 

John A. Runkle 

              

 

Note last paragraph above; 

 

Jacob Urich, next page,  is also a grandfather to 
John H. Runkle. 
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And Jacob Urich 

 

 

Note the cap emblem on Jacob Urich above!   

 
Harrisburg GAR Post 58 – the forerunner to  

Camp 15, Sons of Union Veterans of Civil War  

 

 
Jacob Urich 1848 – 1933 

 
More on John H. Runkle in future Hartranft 

Herald  

 
 
 

 
 

 
This just in 
 

At press time the Hartranft Herald received 
an e-mail from a Camp 15 member’s wife:   
 
“Hubby and I have belonged to a number 
of organizations over the years, but No 
other organizations have welcomed me (as 
the spouse to the male member)   like 
Camp 15, Auxiliary 7 and Department of 
Pennsylvania have welcomed me at 
meetings, picnics and other gatherings”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July Hartranft Herald continued next page. 
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Camp 15 Members 1911 – 1966 
thanx to the late Ed Kramer, formerly of  
Lemoyne! 
 

 
 

Readers, check out some of the names above; 
sound familiar! 

 

General John Geary 
 

 
 

GENERAL GEARY LAID TO REST AT  
HARRISBURG CEMETERY13TH

 AND STATE STREETS 
HARRISBURG 

 
 
 

 
Story on Geary monument at Gettysburg National Park continues on next page. 

 
General Geary was a former member of GAR Post 58 in Harrisburg, 
the forerunner of Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War Camp 15. 

 
 
 
August 11, 2007 - Dedication of century old former Governor Geary Monument at Gettysburg 
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The Abraham Lincoln Endowment Fund 

Take time to review the display on the next 2 pages of this Hartranft Herald. 
Ladies and Gentlemen, act accordingly, as a group, Camp, or individuals. 

Continued on next page 
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July 2007 Hartranft Herald -- Camp 15 Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War                      11 
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Camp 15’s Calendar of Events for remainder of 2007  
 
 
 
August 9th – 10th – 11th  126th National Encampment (convention) at St. Louis.   
  
September – Sunday 16th General Meeting at National Civil War Museum. 
  
October – Sunday 21st General Meeting at National Civil War Museum. 
  

Selection of Camp officers for 2008. 
 

  

 
 

November  No general meeting. 
  
Veterans’ Day 11th  Thank a Veteran today for your freedoms. 
  
November – Saturday 17th Annual Remembrance Day at Gettysburg. 
  

 

 

December – Sunday 9th 
Annual Holiday Party at Doc Holliday’s Restaurant,   
Limekiln Road, Exit 40A, New Cumberland, Pennsylvania.  
Celebrate the Installation of Officers for 2008 at this annual 
event.  TIME:  social hour 11:30 to 12:30; mealtime 1 pm and 
afternoon fellowship. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
New for 2007, a year long Series on the GAR  
A continuation from the New England Magazine, August 1890. Vol. II. No. 6. pages 603 to 633. 
 
Editor's Note: due to a lack of interest in this series and the amount of space required in each 
Hartranft Herald, the series has been discontinued.  However, if any individual reader of the 
Hartranft Herald desires the remaining pages of the series, (Pages 615 thru 633) contact the 
Hartranft Herald and those pages will be made available to you via e-mail or snail-mail, beginning 
with page 615.  This action will allow our Patriotic Instructor/GAR Historian an opportunity to 
continue with Camp history data, the John Runkle story, and later continue with more on the GAR.  – 
David W. Demmy DoubleD@Demmy.cc  
 
 

    
 

mailto:DoubleD@Demmy.cc
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Be  Proud 

Wear  The  Badge 
 

 

 
Looking Ahead into August: 
 

§ Photos of recent Camp activities as they become available. 

§ Camp 15 Charters. 

§ Volunteer Office at Son’s National Headquarters at National Civil War Museum, Reservoir 

Park, Harrisburg, PA. 

§ Membership Bio Profiles will continue to appear in your 2007 Hartranft Herald. 

 

§ Have you submitted your BIO! (Member’s profile) Why not begin work on it today! 

 

§ Keep a copy of your schedule of events and calendar handy for reference. 

 

§ If space available, the Hartranft Herald will begin a series on photocopies of Camp 15 

charters! 

Bring a friend, nephew, uncle, brother, father, grandfather to a Camp meeting! 

In F, C, and L,  

  Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty!  
 

 --- End of July 2007 Hartranft Herald   --- 
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